
OFFICIAL MOTION AT COMMISSION HEARING REGARDING THE 
TRAFFIC SAFETY DIVISION CLOSURE ON AUGUST 12, 2008 

Pursuant to the State Facility Closure Act (30 ILCS 608), after hearing testimony 
regarding the proposed closure of the Division of Traffic Safety headquarters in 
Springfield, Illinois, I move that the Commission on Government Forecasting and 
Accountability not accept the recommendation for closure submitted by the Illinois 
Department of Transportation regarding the Division of Traffic Safety facility located 
at 3215 Executive Drive in Springfield, Illinois.  The Commission recommends that 
the Department of Transportation also seek alternative space to the existing lease 
agreement in Springfield.  Furthermore, the Commission shall formally file the 
advisory opinion to not accept the recommendation for closure with the Department of 
Transportation, the Governor, the General Assembly, and the Index Department of the 
Office of the Secretary of State on or prior to September 11, 2008.  
 
Initial Motion:  Representative Raymond Poe 
Motion second:  Senator Christine Radogno
 




